
MINUTES OF THE EDDY COUNTY WATER RESOURCE BOARD
May 3,2022

A regular meeting of the Eddy County Water Resource Board was held on May 3,2022 at 9:00 AM
at the Eddy County Courthouse. Board members Kenny Reis, Monty Schaefer, Mike Tweed and
Secretary/Treasurer, Travis S. Peterson, were present in the basement of the Eddy County
Courthouse. Eddy County landowners Tim Allmaras, Kevin Gleason, Doug Skadberg and Kris
Skadberg, were also present.

The minutes of the regular April 5, 2022, meeting were presented. Schaefer made a motion to
approve. Second by Tweed. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was presented and reviewed. Schaefer made a motion to approve the
treasurer's report. Second by Reis. Motion carried.

Correspondence: Various correspondence was reviewed. Except as otherwise noted in these
minutes no action required.

Old Business;

Rosefield Dam: No update.

Garrison Diversion Conservancy District; Tweed reported that a meeting was held on April 14,
2022.

Devils Lake Basin Joint Water Resource Board: The April 13, 2022, meeting was cancelled.
The next meeting is scheduled for May 11,2022.

Upper Shevenne River Joint Water Resource Board: Mandar Nangare, P.E., of Ban-
Engineering, was present to provide a summary of the three Eddy County pilot project sites.

1. Site #1 is located in Township 150, Range 63, Sections 23 and 24. This project is located
downstream of what is referred to as the Kiefert crossing in eastern Eddy County. The
initial estimated cost of this project is $700,000.

2. Site #2 is located in Township 149, Range 62, Sections 3 and 4. This project is located
near the David Allmaras ranch and the estimated cost of this project is $850,000.

3. Site #3 is located in Township 150, Range 62, Section 35. This project is located at the
Red Bridge. The initial estimated cost is $700,000.

Nangare reports that engineering and pursuit of cost sharing and grants continue. Nangare reports
that it is hopeful that local cost share will be somewhere between two percent (2%) and five percent
(5%) of total project cost. Nangare suggested that the Eddy County Water Board needs to consider
and decide which of these projects it is willing to financially support.

Kevin Gleason was present and interest in the Red Bridge details. Gleason would like to see a
structure remain at the Red Bridge crossing. Gleason is leery of the fish passage proposal. Gleason
prefers some kind of box culvert or bridge. Gleason also provided some historical background.
According to Gleason, there used to be a bridge at this location. The bridge was removed sometime
in the 1980s by locals/landowners and it was replaced by culverts covered with dirt. That structure
was generally sufficient except that the dirt on the culverts would occasionally erode and require
maintenance. Then, after installation and operation of the west end Devils Lake outlet, more water
came, and the crossing and culverts began to deteriorate and wash out. As a result, Gleason reports
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